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Colorado Association Meeting Minutes

January 26, 2014
An Association Meeting was conducted in Castle Rock, CO on this date.  Board members in attendance were:  Dan Pierce, Elaine Keel, Rich Schornstein, Dave Kemman, John Green, Jan Hallez, Jerry Donley, Marty Johnson, and Chris Turner.  Board members absent were: John Smith, Don Sinclair, Tania Pacev, and Patrick Rizzo.  Eight additional association members attended the meeting.

1. The President opened the meeting and presented the Minutes of the Nov 19, 2013 meeting.  With no recommended changes, the Minutes were approved.

2. President’s Report.
a. He advised that USATF is asking associations to consider development and implementation of an association Code of Ethics.

b. He reported that the USATF national cross country championships will be conducted in Boulder on Feb 15th; and will be held in Boulder again in 2015.  The Colorado Association has little to no involvement as an association, so far; apart from several individuals assisting with planning for and officiating the event.
c. He reported Wyoming and USATF are trying to find solutions to develop an effective Association and track & field programs in Wyoming.  One possibility considered, but turned down was to assign portion of the state to other associations. If anyone has ideas on how we might help a program in Wyoming, please let Dan know.
d. The allocation of USATF membership dues to the association and to committees needs to be addressed, and will be in the near future.

e. Regarding association meetings, he noted our Bylaws require four in-person meetings per year.  The proposed meeting dates for the remainder of 2014 in the Meeting Agenda were reviewed, and with no objections, were accepted.  They are:  Apr 13 (Sunday in-person); July 13 (Sunday in-person); Sept 14 - Annual Mtg (Sunday in-person); Nov 18 (Tuesday conference call)
3. Vice-President’s report.

a. She reported on selections for Athlete of the Year, and proposed an Awards luncheon, with possible presentation of a certificate and something tangible, like gift cards for the award winners.

b. She asked all committee chairs to provide her with their prioritized wish list of items we might seek for our submission of a 2015 USATF grant application, and to have those lists to her by the end of February.  She will send a reminder to this effect to all committee chairs.
c. She reported on information gathered at the USATF Annual Meeting.  The national office suggests cross training of personnel in associations, to provide coverage if one is absent for a period of time. The RRTC is available to help train association personnel in course measurement. USATF is assigning permanent, lifetime numbers for members beginning in 2014.  Club memberships are not being approved until all personnel required to have a background check have accomplished that check.  USATF is rolling out new membership benefits to encourage new and renewal memberships.  USATF will likely schedule the Associations Workshop to be in conjunction with USATF Annual Meetings in the future.  Athletics for the Disabled is being renamed Paralympics.  The Level 1 coaching curriculum will be revised and beginning Aug 2014, all Level 1 coaches must recertify every 5 years. Youth Junior Olympic cross country national championships for 2015 will be in Albuquerque, NM; and the 2015 Youth national championships will be conducted in Lisle, IL. 
4. Secretary’s report.   
a. He advised that committee reports were received from the Youth, Race Walk, Masters, and Officials committees, and from Memberships & Sanctions; reports were lacking from the Men’s, Women’s, LDR, and Athletes committees.
b. He reviewed the USATF 2015 associations’ accreditation process and timeline, and advised that all necessary documentation for our association has been submitted online for USATF processing.
5. Treasurer’s report.

a. He reported that the (unaudited) financial statement for the period ending Dec 31, 2013 was produced and sent to the Secretary just prior to the meeting.
6. Committee reports.

a. Youth.  The Secretary read for the meeting the Youth Committee report prepared by the Chair.  Summarizing, about 475 athletes competed in two competitions in Boulder, and about 650 competed in the MLK meet in Colorado Springs.  Three more indoor meets will take place, including the Association championships on Feb 1st.  Also, costs to put meets on are increasing, forcing an increase of $1.00 in meet registration/entry fees.  Officials’ presence was good, and athletes’ performances were among the top in the country.
b. Masters.  The Chair asked for and received permission to execute a contract with the Air Force Academy for use of the field house for the Masters indoor meet.  He also reported the committee is seeking to have more Senior Games participants become USATF members; and that the committee in considering a proposal made at the USATF Annual Meeting to fund the travel of a quality masters athlete who’s never competed in a national championship meet, to go to such a meet in 2014.  
c. Men’s T&F.  The Chair reported that several development workshops are scheduled and available for athletes.  Also a new database will be created to better track & evaluate elite athletes.  The USATF medical Stipend will remain unchanged for 2014 at differing amounts for the various Tiers of athletes.  
d. LDR.  No report.  
e. Race Walk.  The Chair reported numbers of race walkers competing in events is up slightly. Also, the committee continues to provide race walk judges for competitions, and to conduct race walk officiating training.  Race Walker Marianne Martino will compete in the World Masters event in Budapest in March.
f. Athletes.  No report.
g. Officials.  The Chair reported certification clinics were conducted in three locations in December & January, serving about 35 individuals; and recertification clinics were conducted in three locations for current officials.  Currently there are 158 certified officials in the association.  The NCAA is working with USATF to develop an NCAA officials’ registration process; more details to follow. Memberships and Sanctions.  The Secretary read the report.  Summarizing, for 2013 individual memberships totaled 3,197, down slightly from 2012; club memberships totaled 95, up from 2012; and sanctions totaled 159, up slightly from 2012.  Almost all sanctions are now submitted and approved online, and the process is working well.  Registration of youth athletes as club members has problems associated with clubs not having all required persons having required background checks.

h. Budget & Finance.  A committee member, Jeff Helton, reported the committee had developed a document covering the Budget Committee purpose, duties, & procedures; created a template for personal services contracts; created a proposed contract for the Membership & Sanctions position; and created a proposed Business & Travel Expense Reimbursement policy paper for the Association.

7. Old Business

a. The President deferred the agenda item for Business and Travel Expense Reimbursement policy, to the next meeting.

b. The proposed personal services contract between the Association and Megan Greene, for Membership & Sanctions work was presented for approval. A motion was made, seconded and passed to make the necessary minor changes to accommodate items pointed out by Cathleen Campbell-Cawley, and send the revised contract with changes highlighted, to Board members for final approval, and for the President to then execute the contract with Megan Greene.
c. The President reported that in 2013 we were in violation of USATF Regulation 7 regarding the Treasurer/Board member being involved with the purchase decision for timing equipment for the Youth Committee, and later materially benefiting from its use (i.e. he received payment for using the equipment).  We must avoid any such conflict in the future.

d. The President reiterated the provision in the Bylaws that requires both the President’s and Treasurer’s approval for any expenditure of association funds for an expense of $1,000.00 or more.  E-mail requests and approvals are acceptable to accomplish this.

e. The President reviewed our banking arrangements, specifically that we have 4 banking accounts. He indicated that he’s required by the Association Bylaws to be a signatory on all association accounts, but this is not currently the case for the “Youth 2” account.  A motion was made, seconded, and passed to instruct the President to have his name attached as a signatory on all bank accounts.
f. The President discussed the need for more than one person to be involved in the receipt, review, and approval of association monetary transactions and accounting; and that more than one person should have access to all expense requests and receipts.  A motion was made, seconded, and passed, to direct that the President and bookkeeper be provided full access to all accounting information and expense receipts, within seven days of this meeting date.  
g. The President and Secretary emphasized the fact that all funds and property held by any element of the association or committee are all Association assets, and as such they are the responsibility of the Board of Directors, and are not solely the property of any one committee.  The Board has final control and authority over all assets of the Association.
Respectfully submitted,

    // Signed //

Rich Schornstein

Colorado Association Secretary
